
 
 

 

23rd March’ 2023. 

 

Chairperson,  

GIPSA, 

C/o. National Insurance Co. Ltd. 

H.O. - Kolkata. 

 

Madam, 

 

Re: Circular issued by GIPSA on renewal of Staff and Retirees Group Medical Policy. 

 

At the outset, we would like to convey our thanks to GIPSA for considering some demands of ours 

in the Staff and Retirees Group Medical Policy due for renewal from 1st April 2023. Though it was 

delayed this time for about 3 weeks and retirees had very anxious time as date of renewal of the 

policy was gradually coming very close to date of expiry of the present policy. 

 

One of our major demands is providing facility of paying premium in instalments. Our hope also 

become bright when we met you on 26th August 2022 at Kolkata and during the discussion you agreed 

in principle up to certain years (cut-off) the instalment facilities could be introduced, and you would 

discuss the matter in the board meeting of GIPSA. To our dismay we find that this very relevant 

issue has not been considered by GIPSA. We once again reiterate to relook on this issue as large 

section of retirees find it difficult to pay premium at a time with increase of additional loading from 

year to year. Even when we met Jt. Secretary of DFS he also shared his concern about paying the 

G.M.P premium in one time particularly for Family Pensioners who have to bear the brunt of paying 

the premium in one time against his / her full pension or in addition borrow or take loan from 

different source to fulfil their protection against sickness at the old age. 

 

Therefore, we once again request you to consider this aspect on humanitarian basis keeping in mind 

this is a social welfare measure for Senior Citizen.   

 

We also make a request to you to extend the last date renewal from 20th April 2023 to 20th May 

2023 since this time employees and retirees are given choice to increase or decrease the sum insured 

and also addition and deletion in the group. There are many retirees who settled in their native place, 

and they have to be informed about the details of the circular issued by all PSGI Companies. So 

naturally it takes a considerable time. Please see that all regular insured’s (as on 31.03.2023) Policy 

covers are extended till the last day of renewal.  

 

 

..2.. 

 

 



 
 

 

..2.. 

 

The company's contribution saving may be passed on to senior pensioners next year as premium will 

be decided on ICR, we apprehend.  Please keep necessary safeguard. 

 

We emphasise that GIPSA and authorities’ ought to regulate Hospitals to contain 

inflated/fraudulent claims. Also HITPA is expected to have a strict scrutiny on Hospital Charges. 

 

Thanking You,             

 
Yours faithfully, 

 
(U.Banerjee) 

General Secretary. 
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